

Directors and Executive Officers of the F.W.I.O. Provincial Board at the Spring Meeting in Lambton Hall, University of Guelph.

Mrs. Ruth V. Jamieson Treasurer for F.W.I.C. is acting as interim secretary in the National Office in Ottawa.

Mrs. Joseph Bielish, 3rd Vice President for F.W.I.C. has visited the branches in the North West Territories.

Public Relations

Mrs. Harvey Houston Public Relations Officer expressed her appreciation for the warm welcome she received as the newly elected P.R.O. at the Minister's Dinner in November 1971 and for assistance given her by Mrs. Clarence Diamond, Miss McKercher and Mrs. Armstrong at the F.W.I.O office.

The P.R.O. reported, attending the Junior Women's Institute Annual Meeting in April and the 75th Anniversary Luncheon, having sent 55 reports to the news media, reports and outlines to Area Public Relations Officers, speaking at a Branch meeting on the new

Handbook and receiving letters asking for program assistance.

Mrs. Houston urged that the Districts hold District Workshops for Public Relations Officers.

Adelaide Hoodless Homestead Hospitality

This report prepared by Mrs. John Charlton was read by the Secretary Mrs. Wm. Miller.

The report said — that Brant County members were delighted to be given two afternoons with the three presidents, Mrs. Farquharson, A.C.W.W., Mrs. Fulton F.W.I.C. and Mrs. Noblitt F.W.I.O. — on February 18th and 19th at the Homestead.

The Directors were told of requests and plans for visiting groups and delegates at the Officers' Conference to visit the Homestead.

Board Directors and others coming to the Homestead were asked to notify Mrs. J. O. Loveless the hostess at R.R. 1, St. George, or telephone 519—448-1514, if at all possible.